
 

 

 
 
 
January 6, 2021 
 
To: Chuck Hicklin, Controller/CFO 
       County of Dane County 
 
From:  Sheriff David J. Mahoney 
 
Dane County Sheriff’s Office Deputy Rick Treadwell, who in performance of his duties as a 
Deputy Sheriff, passed away on August 22, 2020 from COVID-19.   
 
Recognizing Deputy Rick Treadwell as a line of duty death; his name was submitted for review 
to be placed on the National Law Enforcement Memorial in Washington, DC.  Early December, 
the Dane County Sheriff’s Office was notified the request was approved, allowing Rick’s name 
to be added to the memorial during National Police Week.  
 
It is with the recognition of Deputy Rick Treadwell’s family’s loss and sacrifice, the Dane 
County Sheriff’s Office respectfully requests Dane County make a travel exception (purchase of 
airline tickets and hotel stay) for Deputy Rick Treadwell’s wife and three children to attend the 
memorial event (May 11-17, 2021) in Washington, DC. 
 


